
 

Traceability Program for PigTRACE                       
All pig owners are required to enroll in the PigTrace Program to support animal health and food safety.  
A reminder to all Feed stores, livestock dealers and farmers in NB and PEI that the Traceability program 
for PigTrace has been mandatory since July 1, 2014. The program is enforced by CFIA. Every person 
involved in the movement of all pigs is responsible to report movement in PigTrace, this is the law in 
Canada.   

• Feed stores, livestock dealers or farmers purchasing weaner pigs from a hog producer to resell 
to backyard producers, must abide by PigTrace regulations.  All pig owners are to be enrolled in 
Pig Trace; movement is to be recorded in their PigTrace account. This requires a Livestock PID # 
and a PigTrace account set up (these are provided free of charge). 

• Set up prior to purchasing the weaner pigs to ensure movements are recorded. Each individual 
purchasing weaner pigs (backyard producer) must have a Livestock PID# and a PigTrace account 
to record the movement to their PID site.  

Where do you get this information: 
• You will need a PID (livestock Premises Identification #) from the Provincial Ag office. 

PEI- online application at www.princeedwardisland.ca/PID  
NB- contact NBDAAF @506-432-2150 

• Once your Livestock PID is issued you will need to go to PigTrace to request a Pig Trace 
Identification account:  Welcome to Canadian Pork Excellence. To login, enter your credentials 
and click on the «Login» button. - Request an account - Canadian Pork Excellence 
(traceability.ca) 

Pig Movements: 
• Pig Movements to and from any premises must be reported within 7 days. 
• You will need Livestock PID # where pig came from  
• Livestock PID # where the weaner pig is going. 
• Date and time of movement  
• Licence plate number of vehicle transporting. 

 
PigTrace tag or herd tattoo: 

• Each individual weaner pig should be ear tagged with CFIA-approved PigTrace ear tags.  
• Purchased at PEI Pork Office, Porc NB Pork office or Canadian Pork Council -tags are a 15-digit 

identification or a tattoo using a registered herd mark 5-digit number issued by the Porc NB Pork 
and PEI Pork Board Office. This is required before slaughter; moving to an agriculture fair, 
auctions and if used for breeding. 

Please help us spread the word to educate anyone! If you have any questions, contact NB Pork at 506-
458-8051, 226-228-8655 or PigTrace at 1-866-300-1825.Thanks so much for doing PigTrace a regulation 
that has been in place since 2014! 

Denise Cassidy- Executive Director of PEI Pork and Porc NB Pork 
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